

## SCAN ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2020 - 2021

The July 1, 2020 – June 30, 2021 fiscal year for the States of California and Nevada Chapter of NATOA was significantly impacted by the global pandemic. Led by your Board of Directors, SCAN has managed to survive in a variety of ways despite COVID-19. SCAN continues to be a valuable resource of information and service to its membership.

## SCAN offered one virtual opportunity featuring the 24th Annual STAR Awards Ceremony:

EVENT/TOPIC		DATE	LOCATION	ATTENDEES
24 <sup>th</sup> Annual STAR Awards Ceremony		June 24th	Virtual	132 views
Natoa	NATOA Conference Annual Chapter Meeting	September, 2020	Virtual	

- SCAN is actively monitoring the California Legislature, Congress, and the FCC for bills and/or proceedings (and legal challenges thereto) which may limit local land use control and/or fee setting, including the FCC's consideration of limitations on local authority to assess cable franchise fees, as well as a series of court challenges (consolidated in the Ninth Circuit) to the FCC's September 2018 small cell/5G order, which now stands as effective (City of Portland, Oregon v. FCC, 969 F.3d 1020 (9th Cir. 2020)).
- SCAN continues to monitor a California Public Utilities Commission proceeding regarding local environmental review of wireless facilities, having previously persuaded the Commission to rescind General Order 170 in 2011, which prohibited local regulation in this area, through a joint request with the League of California Cities and the California State Association of Counties. Our membership had no change as a result of extended membership for an additional year due to the pandemic. Membership remained at 149. SCAN continues to be NATOA's largest Chapter! 59% are members of NATOA.
- Our treasury remained moderately healthy through limited activity. Chapter dues are \$50 for members of NATOA, and \$100 for non-NATOA members (\$30 would be remitted to NATOA).
- SCAN will not provide any remittance to **NATOA** for **Chapter Fee** for fiscal year ending June 30, 2020, because no dues were collected this fiscal year. However, SCAN has remitted over \$26,000 over the last 8 years.
- ☼ Our Twenty-Fourth Annual SCAN STAR Awards video competition was held in June with 273 entries from 21 separate jurisdiction. There were 43 competitive categories. The ceremony premiered exclusively on the SCANNATOA YouTube Channel.
- SCAN has continued **Social Media** services to distribute information to members through **Facebook, Twitter, YouTube, and LinkedIn;** a member List serve is used for **announcements** and discussions of relevant issues.
- ☆ Your SCAN List serve connects 206 (no change) municipal and professional representatives.



## SCAN ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2020 - 2021

Supporting Green Efforts by posting Meeting Notices and Annual Report on Listserve and website; and electronic voting whereby decreasing printing, postage, and labor costs and reducing paper waste.

Last fiscal year was the beginning of the global pandemic, and as then and as this past year, we along with the world adapted to our new normal and our membeship made adjustments to deliver content and support to our local governments and communities. SCAN stands in support of our membership to provide intelligent leadership, through technology, programming, and regulatory recommendations. SCAN is committed to adapting and transforming our chapter in order to provide relevant content, programs and advice to its members. SCAN works to support issues that best address the current and future needs of the local and statewide communities we represent. We continue to recognize the importance of sharing information, providing representation, creating opportunities for thoughtful discourse, and fostering cooperation and support amongst our members. Regardless of the affects of the worldwide pandemic as we experience and implement our reconstitution plans, we look forward to our next year of working to continue to expand our activities and improve our services to our members.

SCAN BOARD OF DIRECTORS